
GULL AIRE VILLAGE has been designated by the City 0f Oldsmar as a GOLF CART COMMUNITITY 
 
 If you choose to drive a golf cart in Gull Aire, here are the requirements: 
 
~ Valid Driver’s License 
~ Horn 
~ Rear view mirror 
~ Reflector (front & back) 
~ Liability insurance on the golf cart 
    (either as a rider to your homeowner policy or a separate policy) 
~ All traffic laws must be observed 
 
For those who intend to drive at night (dusk to dawn) in addition to the above requirements, your golf cart 
must also be equipped with: 
 
~ Windshield 
~ Headlights 
~ Brake lights 
~ Turn Signals 
 
Also required is a City of Oldsmar issued golf cart sticker (cost of $10 per year) displayed on the rear 
bumper ( driver’s side).  In order to purchase the sticker, your cart will need to be inspected by Code 
Enforcement and you will be required to show your insurance policy covering the golf cart.  In order to be 
inspected for the sticker, you will need to call Oldsmar’s Code Enforcement, at City Hall (813-749-1129) to 
make a mutually agreeable appointment for him to meet you at the clubhouse to inspect your golf cart and 
issue a sticker.  Be sure your golf cart meets the above requirements and that you have proof of insurance on 
the day of the inspection. 
 
Additional requirements include: 
 
~ Golf cart may not be occupied by more passengers than the number of seats and all passengers must be 
 seated – no standing in a moving golf cart. 
~ Golf carts should not exceed 15 mph 
~ Golf carts should not block traffic 
~ Golf cars should be driven on the streets only – no sidewalks, grass, etc. 
~ Golf carts should be driven on the right side of the street only 
~ Golf carts should be driven single file only – driving abreast each other is prohibited 
~ Golf carts are absolutely prohibited from being driven across Curlew – that restriction applies to street 
 legal golf carts as well. 
 
And, once again – anyone driving a golf cart must have a valid driver’s license – no exceptions! 
 
The City designated Gull Aire Village a golf cart community as a privilege – not a right.  We 
all need to use common sense and drive responsibly so that the City doesn’t regret that 
decision and rescind that designation. 


